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During the National Harm Reduction Conference held in New Orleans, LA on October 18-21 a 

Massachusetts Caucus that included 15-20 harm reduction providers and individuals was held. The 

meeting included identifying how we as a group would like to explore strategies being used in Mass, 

needed services for PWUD, the states successes, and who’s doing what and where. Upon our return to 

Mass a group of us reached out to others doing harm reduction work both independently and those 

working at funded programs including SSP and OEND sites. From these efforts we were able to engage 

with people working in every region of the state. A meeting was convened during an off work weekend 

with close to 40 individuals attending. Out of that meeting we discussed what would be our wish list for 

us and our participants. It was also agreed on that we would like to share it with the Harm Reduction 

Commission and that I would deliver it to the Commission.  

Many of us in Mass have been making an effort for the past couple of decades to stay in touch and 

collaborate on our efforts to expand on harm reduction services for PWUD. This reflects on the work 

that our early harm reduction pioneers in Mass did before there was funding for needle exchange and 

Narcan distribution. These early efforts actually paved the way for authorized SSP and Narcan work that 

began at the end of the 90’s that led to OEND. 

So the group is not funded and is only possible through the commitment of those doing this important 

work in Mass.       
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